CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

19TH MAY, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors, Antrobus, Hinds and Murphy



M. Brooks, G. Chinn, K. Clare, J. Spink



and A. Westwood

· Previous meeting – matters arising:-

· Strategic Partnering – following a meeting of the Evaluation Panel, five of the interested organisations will be interviewed

· NPHL Call Centre opened on time

· Targets are currently being met

· Need to emphasise the changes that will be made to service delivery

· Moral of staff has improved

· Salford @dvance looking to formal partnership arrangements when legislation allows

· Maura Brooks to provide Councillor Antrobus with a note on the facilities provided to Development Services

· Alan Westwood to pursue with Dave Rogers what needs to be done to get Development Services on the Network

· Decision on the CRM National Academy embargoed until Thursday

· SEN support staff now looking at loss of no more than 45 posts from the original projection of 150 – schools appear to be protecting staff by not buying in SEN – further report required for 2nd June.

· Alan Westwood reported that the Government were considering a proposal to take schools funding away from LEA’s

· Energy conservation at Turnpike House – investigation being undertaken into the possibility that there was only one meter for the whole of the site, including the Wimpey aspect of the site

· Ordsall Neighbourhood Office Joint Service Delivery – APPROVAL to additional costs of £14,600 on improvements and alterations from the office moves budget.

· Proposals for capital expenditure – APPROVAL to the following schemes:-

· Block 3Transport capital programme 2003/04 and Highways Structural Maintenance Revenue Programme 2003/04

· Beacon Resource Centre - £1,792.9m

· Environmental improvements to Drying Yard at Barff / Glendore / Tootal / New Cross - £ 185.3k

· Replacement of lead water pipes at 77 dwellings at Peel Estate Little Hulton £57.8k

· A letter of “comfort” was still awaited from Government Office North West regarding the HMRF allocation

· Two VER applications signed

· Law and Admin monthly update – specific reference to :-

· Support Services

· Number of orders produced on SAP

· Improvement in the postal service

· Normal office hours telephone service

· Registration of Births, Deaths and Marriages

· Meeting with H.M. Inspector – final report to go to COSSIG and also to this Group

· Committee Services

· Reasons for the inclusion of the number of meetings serviced

· Head of Law and Administration to ensure that the following Sections submit reports on a monthly basis:-

· Mayoralty / Members Services

· Legal

· Elections

· Emergency Planning

· Copy Print Services

· Corporate Services Revenue Budget Monitoring

· Currently £56k underspent – mainly due to late receipt of claims for payment for agency staff

· Savings already built into yhr budget

· John Spink explained the following possible budget risks:-

· Strategic Partnering

· Potential loss of business e.g. support services to schools etc.

· Establishment of contact centre for NPHL

· Benefits – monitoring the impact of supporting people

· Grant aided initiatives – e.g. e-government programme

· Document management – licence implications

· Schools broadband

· Council tax / benefits system – cost implications

· Legal services management system – cost implications

· CPO income

· Alan Westwood reported that no provision was made in the budget unless a matter would definitely happen e.g. Strategic Partnering

· Alan Westwood to submit a report at a future meeting on schools broadband

· Each Head of Function to report on their aspect of the budget when they submit their monthly update

· Further report required to this meeting on SLA’s for Education

· Participatory Budgeting –

· This could mean a major delegation of existing budgets to Community Committees.

· Councillor Merry to lead a workshop at a Seminar to be held in early / mid June on this topic

· NPHL Call Centre – official opening – Ian Stewart M.P. to be invited to carry out the official ceremony

· Future reports required on the following topics:-

· School broadband

· Strategic Partnering

· SLA’s 

· Customer Services

· E-Government Programme

· Budget Strategy

· LIFT

· I.T, Operations

· Budget Away Day – to be raised at Cabinet Briefing on 20th May, 2003.

· COSSIG to continue

· Request from Councillor Lancaster for assistance in his review of front line services – agreed but need to know terms of reference and expected outcomes

· Alan Westwood requested by the Chief Executive to take the lead on procurement

